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31st May 2006

Dear Member of the European Parliament

We are writing to you as a concerned European organisation in the hope that you will use your considerable influence over Parliamentary policy to address an issue that has serious implications for the 500 million Europeans - the Right to Difference and Diversity in Europe.

As you must be aware, in March 2004 a law was passed in France that bans conspicuous religious symbols and attire in the classroom. Under this law, schoolchildren are banned from wearing the Christian cross, Jewish skull-cap, Islamic head scarf and the Sikh turban. Several German states have passed similar legislation that bans the wearing of religious signs and clothing by public servants. Several schools in Belgium also do not allow Sikh schoolchildren to wear their Turban, even though there is no law against it. At present four French Sikh schoolchildren are suing the French government against their expulsion for wearing their turban in schools. 

The French and German laws also affect schoolchildren from across Europe as it prevents their free movement under school exchange programmes. With one fell swoop, these laws have undermined the rights of children and the freedom of movement in Europe. If such laws spread throughout Europe, love for diversity will make way for fear of difference. 

The French, German and Belgian Turban ban discourages pluralism, difference and diversity that are necessary for Europe to flourish.  Educating children in an environment of religious pluralism will help guarantee a united Europe and will enable future generations to interact and understand people from diverse backgrounds and religions. Public servants who are allowed to express their difference will promote understanding within the community they serve.  This is not only essential for a strong economy, but will also help maintain a unified and peaceful continent.   

On February 21st 2005, five cross-party Members of the European Parliament tabled a ‘Written Declaration on Religious Rights and Freedoms in France and throughout the European Union.’ Subsequently in June 2005, UNITED SIKHS filed a petition to the European Parliament calling for action against the French turban ban law which infringes community laws. Our campaign literature may be viewed at www.unitedsikhs.org/euro_campiagn   

On 31st May 2006, we will be attending the Euro Sikh Freedom Lobby day at the European Parliament in Brussels. We would like to meet you or your researcher to apprise you further on this issue and to discuss how the European Parliament can protect the freedom of faith and expression. 

UNITED SIKHS, as a global non-governmental human rights advocacy organisation, implores you to ensure that efforts to tackle the ignorance and apathy that threaten our richly diverse European culture are not in vain.

We look forward to your views on the Turban ban, in particular, and the right to difference and diversity, in general.

Yours sincerely,

Gurmit Singh

Director

UNITED SIKHS
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righttoturban@unitedsikhs.org
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